
  

 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

 2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853  
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Pastor 
email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Rev. Javier Bareno Castillo, Parochial Vicar 
email javib1024@gmail.com  
Parish Bookkeeper – Melissa Rivera 
email melriveraolm@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
Parish Trustees - Bruce Haskell, Cindy Jones 
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Fr. Slawek. ..................................... 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Fr. Slawek.......................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ............................ 813-1982 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn .............................. 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones ....................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin ........ 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty.................. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................... 852-5779 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ......................... 852-5779 
Local Youth Protection/Safe Environment Coordinator, 
Kim Smith  
Lectors, Chris Latran ........................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Rita Mueller… ............ 973-862-2095 
R.C.I.A, Fr. Marcin ............................................. .876-4395 
Rosary Altar Society, Carol Petronella .......... 732-794-8382 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz ..................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head .................... 684-8399 
Weddings, Kim Smith .......................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry  .................................................... 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell  908-876-4003  
email dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 
Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday 
1st Saturday of the month:  9:00AM confession; 
9:30AM Rosary with adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament: 10:00AM Holy Mass  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 6:30 & 9:30AM and 4:30PM 
 

Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism  The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage  One of the parties must be a bona fide member of 
the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation  Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   August 24, 2019  
           5:00PM  Raymond Murphy 
  Vicke Fabris 
  Neil Ercolano  
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
            
SUNDAY  August 25, 2019  
           7:45AM  Santina Flynn 
           9:15AM  Bart Fitzsimmons 
  Ryan Family 
 10:45AM Daniel Schaffer 
  Ernest Alvarez 
  Dennis McKenna 
          12:15PM Margaret Antonelli  
 
MONDAY  August 2 6, 2019 
           9:30AM  OLM Parishioners 
 
TUESDAY  August 27 , 2019         
           9:30AM  Phyllis Ference 
            
WEDNESDAY  August 28 , 2019 
           9:30AM  Dn. Joseph Crowley 
. 
THURSDAY    August 29 , 2019 
           9:30AM                 Robert Froetscher 
 
FRIDAY  August 30 , 2019 
           9:30AM  OLM Parishioners 
 
SATURDAY   August 31, 2019 
           5:00PM  Tom Golembeski 
  Ray Berg 
  Luviminda Elane 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
            
SUNDAY  September 1 , 2019 
           7:45AM  Henry Zielensky 
           9:15AM  OLM Parishioners 
 10:45AM Santina Flynn 
  Dennis McKenna 
          12:15PM Evelyn Rogan 

 
     Santuary Lamp in memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 

 
 

 
 
August 17-18   $5,775.00    
Mission Co-Op  $1,814.00    
Assumption   $1,900.00 
 
Total      $9,489.00    
         

Faith Dire ct Donations in July  2019 were $9,296.50 

Grocery Gift Card Sales fo r 2019 - $62,085.00 profit $ 3,104.25 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!! 
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faith Direct  
Did you miss a weekly offering while on summer vacation? eGiving 

through Faith Direct is the easiest and most convenient way for 

Our Lady of the Mountain to receive your weekly 

offering and other Church support. eGiving through Faith Direct will 

also save you time while helping Our Lady of the Mountain reduce 

our expenses. 

You can either go online to faith.direct/NJ568 or text the word 

ENROLL to (Text-to-Give Phone Number). 

 

Thank you for your prayerful support of Our Lady of the Mountain. 

 

God Bless You, 

 

 
Fr. Marcin 
 

Mass Ministers  
 
SATURDAY, August 31  
5:00PM  Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   KellyAnn Tell 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Teresa Gibbons 
 
 
SUNDAY, September 1  
7:45AM  Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Trudy Zielensky 
 
9:15AM  Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Jack Ryan 
 
10:45AM  Fr. Javier   
Lector:   Susan Baechtel 
 
12:15PM  Fr. Javier  
Lector:   Janet Marino 
 

This Weeks Events  

Monday – Protecting God’s Children – PC – 7:00PM 
Tuesday – Religious Ed Aides Meeting Clrm. 5 & 6 – 6:00PM 
Wednesday – Peer Ministry 7:30 – 9:00PM 

 

 
Parish Council Information  

Last call to sign up for the 50th Anniversary Brunch on 
September 29th at Mine brook Golf Club. If you have 
signed up to reserve a spot for the brunch and haven’t 
made your payment, please do so at your earliest 
convenience. If anyone has any photographs to share 
from the last fifty years please contact Laura Bigos at 
laurajbigos@gmail.com If anyone has any memories 
they want to share, please contact: Paul Richartz at 
prichartz@gmail.com Check the bulletin each week for 
more information. 

mailto:laurajbigos@gmail.com
mailto:prichartz@gmail.com


August 25 th, 2019 ~ 21ST Sunday in Ordinary Time

FROM FR. MARCIN 
MY DEAR PARISHIONERS, 

Today in the liturgy of the Church we celebrate 21st 
Sunday in Ordinary Time. Unfortunately summer vacation is 
going to the end. Some children will be going back to school on 
Monday. Time goes very vast but I hope you had a good 

summer. Next weekend marks Labor Day Weekend and many 
of us will be coming back to our daily routine. Let us give 
thanks to God for all good gifts he has given us. May he bless 
us and protect us always.  

In today’s Gospel Jesus warns us that we can be 
excluded from the Kingdom of Heaven if we do not strive to 

enter by the narrow door. What did Jesus mean by this 
expression? The door which Jesus had in mind was himself. I 
am the door; if any one enters by me, he will be saved. God 
sent his only begotten Son, the Lord Jesus Christ, to open the 
way for us to have full access to the throne of God grace (favor 
and blessing) and mercy (pardon for our sins). Through Jesus’ 

victory on the cross he has freed us from slavery to sin and 
hurtful desires and addictions, and he has made us sons and 
daughters of God and citizens of his heavenly kingdom. We 
are free now to choose which kingdom we will serve - the 
kingdom of truth and light ruled by God’s wisdom or the 
kingdom of falsehood and darkness ruled by Satan and the 

world system or society of people who are opposed to God and 
his laws. 

Giving every corner of our lives and every part of 
ourselves to God is what Jesus asked on many occasions. 
For example Jesus said: Not everyone who says to me, ‘Lord, 
Lord,’ will enter the kingdom of heaven, but only the one who 

does the will of my Father in heaven. 
If we choose the wide gate of self-indulgence and sin 

and the pleasures of the moment we will never be really happy. 
The second reading today from the Letter to the Hebrews 
reminds us of who we are, God’s children. The only way to 
achieve real happiness and fulfillment in life is to 

remember who we are, sons and daughters of God, and 
live as sons and daughters of God choosing the narrow 
gate that leads to life.  

If we choose the narrow gate, which is choosing 
Jesus and all he stands for, we are choosing life and 

happiness and peace. Otherwise we are bringing disaster on 
ourselves.  Let us follow the invitation of Jesus in our Gospel 
today: “Strive to enter through the narrow gate…” 

God is with us and his grace is sufficient! As we strive 

side by side for the faith of the Gospel Jesus assures us 
of complete victory! Do we trust in God's grace and help, 
especially in times of testing and temptation? DO NOT BE 
AFRAID AND OPEN  THE DOOR OF YOUR HEART TO 
CHRIST!!!  

FORMING CONSCIENCES FOR FAITHFUL CITIZENSHIP 
Conscience is a judgment of practical reason that helps us to 
recognize and seek what is good, and to reject what is evil 

(Catechism of the Catholic Church, no. 1778, 1796). 
Conscience is not something that allows us to justify doing 
whatever we want, nor is it a mere “feeling” about what we 
should or should not do. Rather, conscience is the voice of 
God resounding in the human heart, revealing the truth to us 
and calling us to do what is good while shunning what is evil. 

Conscience does not simply “come to us”! 
Throughout our lives, we have to spend time forming our 
consciences so that we can make well-reasoned judgments 
about particular situations. 
From the Catechism of the C atholic Church:  
1784 The education of the conscience is a lifelong task. From 

the earliest years, it awakens the child to the knowledge and 
practice of the interior law recognized by conscience. Prudent 
education teaches virtue; it prevents or cures fear, selfishness 
and pride, resentment arising from guilt, and feelings of 
complacency, born of human weakness and faults. The 
education of the conscience guarantees freedom and 

engenders peace of heart. 
1785 In the formation of conscience the Word of God is the 
light for our path, we must assimilate it in faith and prayer and 
put it into practice. We must also examine our conscience 
before the Lord's Cross. We are assisted by the gifts of the 
Holy Spirit, aided by the witness or advice of others and guided 

by the authoritative teaching of the Church. 
HOW DO WE DO THIS? 
1) When examining any issue or situation, we must begin by 
being open to the truth and what is right. 
2) We must study Sacred Scripture and the teaching of the 
Church. 

3) We must examine the facts and background information 
about various choices. 
4) We must prayerfully reflect to discern the will of God 

 
SCHOLARSHIP 

Recipients of the 2019/2020 of Our Lady of the Mountain 
Parish Scholarship;  
Seniors:  Carkitto Haley, Cochrane Mikayla, Cramer Lindsay, 
Gibbons Cecilia, Knorr Curtis, Latran Justin, Malone Nicholas, 
McMenamin James, Vernieri Joseph, Wilson Lillie, Zimmer 
Samuel, Juniors: Balcon David, Cohn Michael, McGarry 

Catherine, Petronella Collin, Soriano Kayla.  
Sophomores: Cochran Victor, Demarest Kayla, Gibbons John, 
Lombardo Sarah, Schaffer Calvin, Schaffer Nolan, Matthews 
Rachel, Latran Brendan, Cochrane Kylene.  
Freshman: Constantino Nicholas, Demarest Kyle, Gieda 
Christopher, Hennelly Kaitlyn, Lafan Braedon, Litkenhaus 

Anthony, Lauezzari Rosemary, Soriano Isabella.  
Congratulations!!! I hope this scholarship will help you continue 
your education. 
When you buy grocery gift cards you help our p arish to 
build up Scholarship F und. Your help is needed and 
necessary. This year we spent $25.825.00 to help our 



young parishioners to continue their education. As a 
parish we are happy and proud to have this fund.  
Please remember Msgr. George Dudak our first Pastor in our 

prayers who has established this fund in the past. We all 
benefit from his hard work.  

IMPORTANT 

A growing number of parishes are reporting that they, their 

parishioners, and parish staff have been receiving a request to 
buy gift cards for their pastor and get them to a particular 
address. If you get such an email, you can be rather sure that 
this is a scam. 

MISSION APPEAL 
Thank you for your generous support of last week’s Catholic 
Home Missions Appeal. If you missed the appeal, it’s not too 
late to give! Just visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections and 
click on the “How to Give” link on the left, OR LEAVE YOUR 

OFFERING IN THE FREE WILL OFFERING BASKET WHICH 
IS ON THE PIANO.  
Today at OLM parish we welcome Fr. Joebert Villasis from the 
Diocese of Kalibo (Philippines).  
Have a good week, Our Lady of the Mountain – pray for us… 
Fr. Marcin 
 
From Fr. Slawek  
St. Margaret Ward – August 30  
Martyr (d. 1588) 
Little is known of the life of this English martyr under Queen 
Elizabeth. A gentlewoman of London, she was arrested in 

1588 for her part in aiding the escape of an imprisoned priest, 
William Watson, whom she was in the habit of visiting. Taking 
advantage of lax security, she managed to smuggle a rope into 
the prison, which Watson used to lower himself from a tower. 
Once outside, he escaped with the help of Ward’s servant, 
John Roche, with whom he also exchanged clothing.  

The rope was easily traced back to Ward. She and Roche 
were both arrested and subjected to terrible tortures. They 
were promised their freedom if they would ask the queen’s 
pardon and attend the established Church. When they refused 
this offer, they were hanged at Tyburn on August 30, 1588. 
 

From Fr. Javier  
TEACHING FROM THE CATECHISM OF THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH - THE SACRAMENTS OF THE CHURCH 
The Anointing Of The Sick  
My dear brothers and sisters, according with the Catechism of 
the Catholic Church the man of the Old Testament lives his 

sickness in the presence of God. It is before God that he 
laments his illness, and it is of God, Master of life and death, 
that he implores healing. Illness becomes a way to conversion; 
God's forgiveness initiates the healing. It is the experience of 
Israel that illness is mysteriously linked to sin and evil, and that 
faithfulness to God according to his law restores life: "For I am 
the Lord, your healer." The prophet intuits that suffering can 
also have a redemptive meaning for the sins of others. Finally 
Isaiah announces that God will usher in a time for Zion when 
he will pardon every offense and heal every illness. 

Also we see Christ the physician, Christ's compassion toward 
the sick and his many healings of every kind of infirmity are a 
resplendent sign that "God has visited his people" and that the 
Kingdom of God is close at hand. Jesus has the power not only 
to heal, but also to forgive sins; he has come to heal the whole 
man, soul and body; he is the physician the sick have need of. 
His compassion toward all who suffer goes so far that he 
identifies himself with them: "I was sick and you visited me." 
His preferential love for the sick has not ceased through the 

centuries to draw the very special attention of Christians 
toward all those who suffer in body and soul. It is the source of 
tireless efforts to comfort them. 
God bless you. 
 
WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC 

We are Catholic because we believe: 
The affirmations of Sacred Scripture and the teachings of the 
Church on the subject of hell are a call to the responsibility 
incumbent upon man to make use of his freedom in view of his 
eternal destiny. They are at the same time an urgent call to 
conversion: "Enter by the narrow gate; for the gate is wide and 

the way is easy, that leads to destruction, and those who enter 
by it are many. For the gate is narrow and the way is hard, that 
leads to life, and those who find it are few." Since we know 
neither the day nor the hour, we should follow the advice of the 
Lord and watch constantly so that, when the single course of 
our earthly life is completed, we may merit to enter with him 

into the marriage feast and be numbered among the blessed, 
and not, like the wicked and slothful servants, be ordered to 
depart into the eternal fire, into the outer darkness where "men 
will weep and gnash their teeth." The Catechism of the 
Catholic Church 1036 
 

 
 
 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REMINDER 

Religious Educ ation registrations are going on now for all 

students grades K -10. All  registrations recei ved now will 
be charged a $50.00 late fee. The late fee  will increase to 
$75 beginning September  1st.  As a reminder any 
registration forms received without payment  will not be 
processed. Thank you  
 

 
  

 
 

High School Youth Group Grades 9 to 12 
Wednesdays 7:30 – 9:00PM Teen Center 

 
Your Grandmother’s Cupboard  

Your Grandmother’s Cupboard is providing for those 
individuals and families living in poverty the “other necessities”. 
They have a box in the gathering room and are in need of 

http://www.usccb.org/nationalcollections


individually packaged toothbrushes (we cannot separate 
them), disposable razors, women’s deodorant , shampoo, and 
toothpaste. Any help would be greatly appreciated. Thank you 

 

VBS Thank you!  
Another Vacation Bible school is in the books!  And it was a 
great success!  The children spent the week on a Miraculous 
M-I-S-S-I-O-N learning God's love for us!  Vacation Bible 

school is a fete that can only be accomplished by a group of 
faithful and dedicated individuals.  So many shared their time, 
talent and treasure.   
Thank you to Frs. Marcin, Slawek, and Javier for joining us 
each morning and afternoon leading us in prayer. 
Thank you to the middle school and high school students who 

gave up a week of summer vacation to share their time and 
talents being group leaders and session aides and for doing 
any task asked of them.  You are wonderful role models for our 
younger parishioners. 
Thank you to the parents and guardians for trusting us with 
your children!  Thank you to the children who attended.  Your 

behavior was excellent!  Your manners and helping each other 
was so kind.  Your singing rocked!  You should join the 
children's choir.  And, most importantly, you were so reverent 
during prayers; it shows you attend Mass and know your basic 
prayers. 
Thank you to the parishioners who shared their treasures with 

us.  The monetary donations provided everything we needed to 
plan a memorable week.  Those that donated paper products, 
they were a blessing as they were used for snack, science and 
crafts.  Thank you! 
Thank you to the amazing activity leaders (Denise Bigora, Liz 
Krug, Sara Longueira, Barbara Phelan, Gabby Stopa, and 

KellyAnn Tell) who had been working for weeks preparing 
lessons and activities for each day, who gathered props and 
decorations and supplies to provide an exciting and thought 
provoking lesson, and who arrived well before time and stayed 
late each day to prep for the next.  Your dedication and love for 
the children of our parish is awe-inspiring. 

The 2020 VBS catalog comes out September 1!  Would love to 
see more families participate and we can always use more 
helping hands.  God Bless! 
Dolores Reagle 
Youth Ministry 

 

 
SAVE THE DATE!  

For  ST Mark's Fall Craft Fair featuring Homemade/Handmade 
Items   Saturday, November 16, 2019    9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
VENDORS WANTED!!!    $35.00 per space - contact 
mariannek.stm@gmail.com   
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

The Knights’ nearly two million members come from many 
places, backgrounds and stages in their lives but share a 

commitment to investing their time, efforts and resources into 
activities that reflect their faith and values. “Through our unity, 

we will continue to rise in charity and fraternity. And as we 
extend the hand of brotherhood, we will continue to transform 
the world around us — a world that needs more, not less, of 

the truth and witness that define all those who call themselves 
Knights of Columbus.” 

------------------------------------ 

Reflection for the Week 
I am a great believer in luck, and I find the harder I work, the 

more I have of it. 
Thomas Jefferson 

------------------------------------- 
If you would like to be a part of an international organization of 

nearly 2 million Catholic men whose principal work involves 
helping others in need, we'd like to meet you.  

Become a Knight! 
www.lvkofc.org  

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: Anthony 
Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Addison Bigos,  

Alex Birdsall, Julien Bonifacio, Noah Bonita, Toni Brenner, 
Christina Brithtly, Tim Burns, Josephine Canova, Patricia Carroll, 
Joseph Caruso, Ron Caruso, James Castagna, Jeff Cheripka, 
Robert Cheripka, David Chung, Eric Clemente, Robert Curtis, Sr., 
Randy Clymer, William Corchado, Chris Cornell, Genevieve 
Dancicco, Gary Davila, Phyllis DeFranco, Christopher Delplato,  
Michelle Demarest, Mike Depew, Vito Dellibovi, Dennis Doner, 
Sue Elahie, Glenn Evans, Jayden Feichter, Michael Fiume, 
Santinna Flynn, Barbara Froetscher, Mary Gallagher, Baby 
Antonia Gallardo, Vince & Ann Gentile, Jean Greco, Jerry Green, 
Don Grevera, Mike Grundy, Sr., Anabela Guerra, Laurel Jilek, 
Kristina Kantz,  Michael Kennedy, Martin Kester, Carman 
Kissoczy, Salvatore Lombardo, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, 
Jillian Martin, Nancy Martin, Judy Martino, Aiden Mason, Darlene 
McHugh, Dennis McKenna, Ed Michonski, Jennifer Mollitor,  Faith 
Morelli, Emilio Morrone,  Nora Ochwat,  Johnnie O’Conney, Jim 
Owens, Dennis Paradise,  Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Anita 
Paterson, Jim & Carolynn Pauze, Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Rita 
Powell,  Deanna Procuito, Clifford Pultz, Art Quails, Suzane Sturla 
Reid, Joanne Reilly, Dan Salerno, Kathleen Sanders, Jillian Sayre, 
Pauline Scala, Judy Schellenberg, Connor Scott, Colinda Shernce, 
Paula Smith, Janet Stiles, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, Jr., April 
Turkmen, Paula Vacca, Lil Varga,  Fred Walliser, Ronald Warner, 
Allen Watts, Ryan Wendt, Adrienne Werner, Alice Whedon, 
Melissa Winters, Roula Zanetta, Ron Zielensky &  Issac Zujkowski. 
We are currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month 

then adding their names to this list in the bulletin. 
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NEW EYES FOR THE NEEDY 
The Knights of Columbus will be 
having an eyeglass recycling basket in Our Lady of the 

Mountain's gathering space beginning September 1 through 
September 30, 2019. 
We would greatly appreciate your donating your used 
eyeglasses which will be given to the needy and be sincerely 
appreciated. 

BIBLE STUDY  
This fall, the OLM evening Bible Study program will study 
Bishop Barron’s Word on Fire CATHOLICISM. This faith 
enhancing 10-session program explains not only what 
Catholic’s believe and why, but also displays in breathtaking, 
visual detail the richness of the Church’s culture. The program 
will begin Thursday September 12 at 7:30 PM in the lower 

classroom. Please contact Renny Hodgskin 908-832-2965 or 
email renny.hodgskin@gmail.com to register or request 
additional details. Study materials will cost $25.00 per person.  
 

Grocery Gift Cards  
Grocery Gift cards are always available in the parish office 

daily. Please consider purchasing our grocery gift cards, the 
profit supports our scholarship program for our graduating 
seniors & college students. Sales for  this month were  
$6,500.00 with a profit of $325.00.  

 
Food Pantry  

Thank you so much for your continued support and 
generosity. Due to space limitations and other liabilities 
we no longer can accept the following items: Oversized 
(5lbs or more) bags of rice , beans, etc., 
oversized/restraurant - sized tomato sauce, peanut butter, 
etc. No dog food, cat food or any other pet food, NO 

alcoholic beverages. Please remember to check expiration 
dates. The pantry cannot put any expired items on the 
shelves.  
 

FLAPJACK  FUNDRAISER 
The Knights of Columbus & The American Legion of 

Hackettstown are sponsoring a Flapjack Fundraiser at 
Applebee’s on Mountain Ave on Saturday, September7th, 
8:00-10:00AM to raise funds for care packages for National 
Guard Members of Hackettstown serving in the Horn of Africa 
for 1 Year. Tickets are $10.00 for more info 973-903-1564 or 
email loumurphy158@verizon.net  

 
St. Luke  & OLM Long Valley CYO 

Basketball Registration is now opened! 
The Catholic Youth Organization (CYO) 
of the Diocese of Paterson provides 
catholic youths the opportunity to grow 

athletically in an environment that 
fosters teamwork, good sportsmanship, and faith. 
In furtherance of that mission, the St. Luke Parish offers 
children the opportunity to participate in CYO basketball and 
play for the St. Luke Blue Storm! 

St. Luke & Our Lady of the Mountain  children will be 
considered parishioners and not meet team requirements 
when it comes to Parishioners vs Non -Parishioners. This 

is som ething new this year as we feel that all children 
should have an option to play basketball.   
Teams are formed for boys and girls in 4th through 8th grades 
that compete with other churches in the Paterson Diocese 
located in Morris and Sussex Counties. Games are played 
generally on Sunday afternoons starting in November and 

concluding in mid-February. Practices are held in the Parish 
Center starting in October. The registration fee is $180.00.  
Form to fill out - 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IaKcbLY2m7Hne1fl2G3jpNn0IK
hYm_Qh/view?usp=sharing 
To keep this fee reasonable, the program provides players with 

the uniforms that families are required to return at the end of 
the season. Teams are also required to participate in a service 
project each season to help the Parish or the Long Valley 
community. Questions or concerns, please email 
longvalleycyo@gmail.com 
 

6th  Annual Golf Outing  
Sisters of Christian Charity,  located in 
Mendham, are planning their 6th Annual 
Golf Outing on Thursday, September 26th at 
Cedar Hill Golf & Country Club in 
Livingston. For more information contact, 

Casey Dolan at dev.director@scceast.org 
or 973-230-5355. You can also register 

online at www.scceast.org/golf-outing.  
 

Loyola 28th Golf Outing  
Loyola Jesuit Center will be holding its 28th Annual Golf Outing 

in memory of Fr. Harvey Haberstroh, S.J. on Monday, 
September 30, 2019 at Spring Book Country Club in 
Morristown, NJ.  It will be a day of fun, fellowship and good 
food. The cost is $350 per person which includes brunch, on-
course refreshments, a cocktail reception and dinner. Non-
golfers may purchase tickets for dinner only at $100. An 

awards ceremony, silent auction for sports memorabilia and 
entertainment experiences and a 50/50 raffle will be held 
during dinner. Foursomes and individual golfers welcome. 
Funds raised will help the Center continue its mission of 
providing one-of-a-kind retreat experiences and spiritually-
enriching programs to the community. Visit www.loyola.org.   

 
Washington Tow nship Recreation  

Please see website for more details.  www.wtmorris.org  
 

Community String Players Join Now!  
Violin, Viola, Cello & Bass Players wanted all ages. Weekly 

rehearsals start Monday, September 16th at 7:00PM at St. 
Luke’s parish. https://sites.google.com/view/potluckstrings 
(908)509-1097. potluckstrings@gmail.com get the word out to 
your family & friends. 
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